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Dear Representative Claman,

On behalf of Committee for Children, I am writing to express our support for HB181. As a global
nonprofit dedicated to helping children everywhere, including Alaska, thrive socially, emotionally,
and academically, we applaud your efforts to include instruction standards on mental health into
health guidelines and to encourage this type of instruction in public school systems.

If there is opportunity to work on this bill, we would suggest including the insertion of evidence-
based instruction on SEL with mental health instruction. Skills from all five SEL competencies, self-
awareness, self-management, responsible decision making, social awareness, and healthy
relationships, demonstrate an impact on promoting student well-being; thus, it would be beneficial
to add SEL in instruction for students. As a case in point, Anchorage School District provides a shining
example and leadership in SEL.

Perhaps of further interest to this legislation, Committee for Children recently published a resource
that examines the connection between SEL and youth suicide prevention, which you can access
here.

Your educator workforce probably knows us by our flagship evidence-based SEL program, Second
Step. But we do more than develop programs. As you advance this and related policy, we are here to
serve as a resource, whether it be to connect you with our researchers, experts in the field, or SEL
experts in your state, or to provide advocacy, policy support, or thought partnership. 

Thank you for your work to further and improve students’ learning experiences in Alaska.

Sincerely, 

Jordan Posamentier 

Jordan Posamentier | Director of Policy & Advocacy
206-673-6258
Twitter: @jposamen
jposamentier@cfchildren.org
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